
 

 

PRODUCED BY LYONSHALL PARISH COUNCIL 

WHAT’S NEW 

Feb/Mar 2024 

Keeping you in touch with your community 

 
WELCOME 

Welcome to Lyonshall News.   

Inside you will find matters of        

interest to you and your Community 

Don’t forget Friday morning coffee in 

the Memorial Hall.  A warm welcome 

providing an  opportunity for the    

community to come together making  

important  social connections. 

The last few months the parish has  

seen a lot of rain which culminated 

in flooding in the parish.    

If you were flooded please report it 

to Herefordshire Council on their 

dedicated flood incident website: 

www.herefordshirecouncil.gov.uk 

Please let us know of any new local 

events to post on the parish website.  

Litter Pick  

Saturday  

2nd March 

Meet in the Memorial 

Hall Car Park  

At 10.00am 

Events 

See inside 

 



 

 

 

  

Following the decommissioning of two units  in the 

playground, the parish Council will be installing a new 

swing set in early February.  

Please note during this time the playground will be 

CLOSED from Sunday January 28th hopefully for 

just a week. 

  

WHATS ON IN LYONSHALL 
Lyonshall Social & Events group are working hard to offer a  variety 

of  new events over the next few months. Here’s the current schedule: 

We now have a Book Club in Lyonshall! 15 hardy souls ventured up to 

the Memorial Hall on 8th January to register their interest in joining a 

Book Club and we now have a full complement at the moment.     

Meetings will take place the second Monday of each month at 2pm.  If  

you are interested, then contact Marian Wilson to join a waiting list. 

Don’t forget the regular monthly Coffee Mornings on the second      

Friday of the Month from 10am in the Memorial Hall. 

You can join The Memorial Hall Facebook Page? Search for The    

Memorial Hall Lyonshall and then click “Follow” or  

You can join the Lyonshall WhatsApp Chat Group? Contact Daniel   

Sutton via WhatsApp on 07984 946933. You will need to include 

your full address and mobile number. 

PLAYGROUND 



Footpaths: Contact the Footpaths Officer Kate Lomax or the Clerk.     

Alternatively you can report straight to the Herefordshire Council    

Hotline on 01432 261800 or the reporting app on your mobile. 

Roads: Potholes will be logged quicker if you report them straight 

to Herefordshire Council Hotline on 01432 261800 or website—

www.herefordshirecouncil.gov.uk 

A reminder to land and homeowners that it is your responsibility to     

ensure hedge cutting along pavements and footpaths is done. 

REPORT AN ISSUE 

FLOODING 
The Parish experienced some flooding during storm 

Henk at the beginning of  January. Sadly several  

properties were flooded.  Locals pulled together to  

help each other though this difficult time.  If  you    

experienced flooding please ensure you report it to  

Herefordshire Council website: www.herefordshirecouncil.gov.uk  

Some residents attended the Parish  Council meeting in January to voice their 

concerns.   Ward Councillor Roger Phillips is liaising with Herefordshire   

Council to explore opportunities should residents wish to formulate a flood 

response plan and identify those who may wish to participate. 

NEW WEBSITE 
Some of you will have noticed that the Parish Website has been               

unavailable for several weeks. The PC web host had a catastrophic      

problem with their server which disabled their platform. Unfortunately 

the problem has not been resolved, and almost all information is lost.   

Good News though—A new temporary website has been developed and is 

now active, it is still under construction and we will continue to populate   

missing links over the coming months. 

A new subscribers’ list will  be saved for emailing news and events alerts 

so please check out the site at www.lyonshall.net and subscribe now! 



 

 

COUNCILLORS 
Normal activities 

IN THE HALL  

Contact organizers for 

information 

Playgroup  

Coffee Morning      

    Bridge Club 

Lyonshall bridgeclub.org 

Pilates with 

HelenB 

info@helenbpilates.com  

If you would like to contribute to  the next issue of Lyonshall 

News please contact Becky Bissell on 01544  340747 or email 

lyonshallparishclerk@gmail.com before 15th March 2024 

Lyonshall has an information packed community 

website.  If you are interested in current news and 

events then sign up for email news alerts.  

Are you missing out? — www. lyonshall.net 

Steven Futcher (Chair) 01544 340830 

Paul Avery   01544 340409 

Chris Auger  01544 340337 

Kate Lomax  01544 340092 

Sandy Lampitt   01544  340403 

Gill Cowling  01544  340551 

Ray Richards  01544 340563 

Andrew Turner  01544 340322 

Richard Davies  01544 340517 

Oliver Hughes               07532 128900  

Becky Bissell  (Clerk) 01544 340747 

Roger Phillips   01544 340269 

(County Councillor)   

Next Parish Council Meetings        

Held in the Hall at 7:30 pm  

PC Meeting 8th February  

PC Meeting 14th March  

 

mailto:info@helenbpilates.com

